CITY OF MAGNOLIA

P. 0. Box 1126/Magnolia, Arkansas 71754-1126/ 870-234-1375 Fax 870-235-5690

April 10,2019

Mr. Gavin Gray

Arkansas Department of Ehvironmental Qualtty
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-6317

Re: City of Magnolia, AR Compliance Extension Request
AFIN: 14-00059 NPDES Permit No. AR0043613

Dear Mr. Gray:

As you are aware via previous email correspondences between the ADEQ, City of
Magnolia and A.L. Franks Engineering, all work identified in the CAP and subsequent
CAO has been completed or is currently under contract for completion. The two (2)
items under contract are the line replacements and the sludge removal at the WWTP.
The Contractor is scheduled to mobilize and begin line replacements beginning the
week of April 15. Work should be completed within 30 days. The sludge removal
project is under contract and the Land Appllcatlon permit has been secured. However,
due to the excessive rainfall this winter and spring, the ground conditions are too wet for
the property owner to allow construction. Construction could reasonably begin in June
and is expected to take 30 to 45 days. Considering this delay, the City is requesting a
compliance date extension to September 30, 2019.

We appreciate your consideration of this extension request.
Sincerely,

CITY OF MAGNOLIA, ARKANSAS
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Parnéll Vann Anthony L. (Andy) Franks, P.E.
Mayor A.L. Franks Engineering
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